USATF Ozark Association Executive Meeting                                                                     May 24, 2022
     A meeting of the Ozark Association Executive Committee was held virtually on the ZOOM platform Tuesday, May 24 and called to order at 7:06 PM by President David Searcy. In attendance was Eileen Morris, Secretary, Ed Rowold, Peggy Rowold, Bob Nichols, Karem Searcy-Chism, Brian Sheble, Carlos Ross, Regina King, Earsene Andrews and Ginger Mulanax.
     Minutes of the previous Executive Committee meeting held on March 22, 2022, had been distributed in advance and time was allowed for review. Having no additions or corrections noted, a motion was made, seconded and approved that they be accepted as submitted.
     Ginger Mulanax informed us that Bob Nichols brought the check book and financial records in his possession following his resignation as Treasurer. Eileen now has those. Bob provided the April 30 bank balance which was $42,596.32. Since then, checks have been issued to Husky Trailways and Advantage Storage for $4,700 and $924 respectively. Eileen noted that there were outstanding reimbursements for normal expenses of $265.05 which she had incurred and also asked for approval of reimbursement for travel expenses of $183.63 beyond flight and hotel costs covered by National USATF. Reimbursement was approved for payment to be made when receipts are presented to a new treasurer.
     Eileen’s Membership report indicated a total of 293 members, 94 Youth and 199 Adult. Her report was approved to be accepted.
     Ginger reported a total of 22 sanctions have been approved since January 1, 2022 and included the Association JO Championship Meet. A sanction application for the Senior Games was pending. 
    As Membership Chair, Eileen reported that there are 44 clubs on our list. 15 club memberships were fully approved and 7 were pending due to persons listed on club profiles not being fully 3-stepped. Those clubs’ administrators have been notified of updates needed. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the report.
    Reporting for the Youth Committee, Karen, explained that the “Every Kids Sports Pass” program experienced an unexpected volume of interest and closed their site temporarily but had reopened. She would be distributing available information. She briefly explained how funds can be used by each child. The Association JO Championship is being held on June 18 & 19 at McKendree University but possibly reduced to a single day depending on the number of athletes registering. There was a discussion of volunteers needed and that McKendree student athletes would be assisting us and the requirements for volunteers to be 3-stepped or completing the Restricted Volunteer Waiver. Eileen stated that her understanding was that names needed to be submitted in advance of the event raising was doubt that we would receive the required bracelets in time. Dave stated that we would provide our own bracelets and also stated that as students of the McKendree university, they would not need to be 3-stepped or complete the volunteer waiver.
     Bob Nichols then reported that the Race Walk Club had completed their May series of four races and had 32 participants. He reviewed the remainder of their schedule, and which meets included a championhip race. He announced that a virtual clinic for RW Official training was apparently cancelled or postponed as he and only one other person logged on to the ZOOM meeting advertised.
     The Adult Sports Council Representatives, Peggy Rowold and Brian Sheble, reported information regarding plans for several events. Finding facilities for the outdoor track event has been challenging. It is still hoped that Lindenwood will agree but if there also is the possibility of SLU and SIUE. Brian has worked with Dave Spetnagel of Fleet Feet and confirmed his willingness to assist holding our 5K and 10K championship races in the Gumbo flats event expected to be in October. The Cross-country would probably take place in November and possibly in combination with the Youth cross-country. Fleet feet is able to provide timing services. Dave asked that the Executive Committee approve his appointments of Andrew Scott as Men’s Track and Field Chair and Denise McField as Women’s Track and Field Chair. Approval was granted.
     Ed Rowold reported Officials’ information. He noted that with Covid issues behind us there were more opportunities for officiating this year. It is still planned to hold the preferred in-person meeting as soon as a space can be found. Eileen explained communication to those National and Master level officials who had not recertified yet, offering a choice to downgrade which might increase our numbers.
     Turning to New Business, Dave announced our “Grow to Impact” proposal had been approved and the check had arrived. He then reviewed the planned actions we had submitted:  Having pamphlets created to market the opportunities available to members of USATF and our association; Providing funds to a successful track and field athlete for travel to assist at a recruiting event; Officials’ scholarships; Holding an “All-Comers” meet. Ginger noted that it is too late for “recruiting” opportunities at high school meets and state competitions and that we should aim for next April and May and “schedule workers”. There was discussion of the need for persons to assist with flyer design and social media presence and for those involved to have access to the branding portal for logos and banners.
     Eileen reported on a Masters Combined Event meet planned for August 27 & 28 at Lindenwood and her concern of the conflict with the proposed date of our Annual Meeting on August 28 noting that officials would not able to do one or the other. Additionally, she noted that the work on our Bylaws and proper processing including the membership’s approval may not be accomplished in time for an August meeting. It was agreed to change the meeting date to September 18.
     Eileen then proposed that John Morris be appointed to the Treasurer’s position. She shared his qualifications and assured us of his capability to deal of with our accounting and finance reports and that he has met the “3-step” SafeSport requirement. The Committee approved the immediate appointment by acclamation with no objections.
     Ginger asked permission for the new Treasurer to issue a memorial donation for Sherry Hott when we received information on the wishes from the family. Permission was granted.
     The next meeting of the committee was confirmed to be June 14 unless deemed unnecessary after which here was a motion and second to adjourn which was approved at approximately 9:00 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Eileen D. Morris


     
